THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Nannette Johnston
DATE:
November 15, 2007
SUBJECT:
Approval Of The BG-1 For Phase 2 and 3 Renovation North Hardin High School.
ISSUE


It is necessary for the Board to approve the BG-1 form to request approval from the Department of Education for renovation of North Hardin High School (Phase 2 and 3 over a two year period 2008 and 2009).

FACTS


BG-1 forms are required for all school construction/renovation projects.  The form will include not only the estimated costs of Phase 2 and 3 renovations, but also the financial plan for the cost.  The Department of Education will review this form at the Facilities Management Division and the School District Finance Division.  The renovation of North Hardin High School will be conducted in multiple phases.  

The 2008, Phase 2 will consist of south of the firewall, classrooms, corridors, restrooms, media center.  The gymnasium renovations will include sprinkler system, ceiling painting, wall pads, and reconstruction of stage area.  

The 2009, Phase 3 will consist of north of the firewall, classrooms and corridors.


Under the regulations of the Department of Education this BG-1 is only a preliminary approval and will have to be updated periodically, such as when the bids for the construction/renovation are actually tabulated. The Board is not obligated until bids are approved.

RECOMMENDATION

Approve the attached BG-1 for Phase 2 and 3 construction/renovation of North Hardin High School at the estimated cost of $6,620,000.

RECOMMENDED MOTION


I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the attached BG-1 form for the Phase 2 and 3 construction/renovation of North Hardin High School at the estimated cost of $6,620,000.
